CITY COUNCIL #32-90

DECEMBER 17, 1990 7:00 P.M.

The regular meeting of Council was held with the following members present: Mayor Phil Poirier, Aldermen, R. Lalonde, A. Leblanc, F. Guindon, T. Green, G. Leger, D. Carr, C. Poirier, Sue Backs, A. Lebano.

Alderman Terri Lalonde was absent

Also in attendance were the following Administrative Personnel: Hugh John Cook, Chief Administrative Officer; Hugh O'Reilly, Director of Community Services, James Megill, Director of Planning & Engineering, Frank McDonald, Director of Finance and Administration, Paul Fitzpatrick, Director of Economic Development; Gene Kiviaho, Manager Human Resources, Richard Allaire, City Clerk.

DELEGATIONS

CUPE LOCAL 234

Messrs. J. Martin, President and F. MacIsaac, Vice-President, reiterated its position that the City would be better served by having its own employees doing the Blue Box Program.

Mr. MacIsaac indicated that his local has the expertise to do the work and that their costs are well within the bids received for this tender. Further, the transfer of eight (8) employees to the Environmental Services would not require hiring any permanent staff. These vacated jobs could be taken up by temporary help with a reduction in services. He concluded his presentation by indicating that his local was not familiar with the calculation used by management to indicate that the "in house" proposal would cost \$655,365. He requested that this matter be deferred until the end of January allowing the union to review further the proposal and negotiate further with Local 3251.

In response, Mr. Megill indicated that the proposal was not a union proposal and that the amount of \$655,365 contained in his report included the transfer of eight (8) men to Environmental Services from the Public Works operations plus the addition of 3 additional staff.

COMMUNICATIONS

1. LIGHTING SIGNS-HIGHWAY 401

Alderman Leblanc requested that the first recommendation be split from the other two recommendations.

It was moved by Aldermen T. Green and D. Carr that staff proceed with negotiations with the Sunrise Rotary Club for sign installations at Brookdale Avenue and Boundary Road, with final sign design approved by Council, and that administration report on the negotiations with the Sunrise Rotary Club.

CARRIED

It was then moved by Aldermen F. Guindon and R. Lalonde that J.L. Richards, through Cornwall Electric, be retained to provide detailed design and tender documents for streetlighting at Brookdale Avenue/Highway 401, at a cost estimated at \$12,000.

And that "conventional" streetlighting be installed--(a) on Brookdale Avenue from the South Branch Bridge to north of Highway 401 (excluding the Overpass over Highway 401); and (b) on Highway 401 at the ramp terminal points; --at an estimated cost of \$108,000.

CARRIED

2. 1991-1992 P.R.I.D.E.

It was moved by Aldermen A. Lebano and C. Poirier that an application be made to the Ministry of Municipal Affairs under the 1991-92 PRIDE program year for a follow-up rehabilitation project of \$420,000.00 in Lorneville South and a required Council resolution stating such accompany the application.

CARRIED

3. Blue Box Program

It was moved by Aldermen F. Guindon and A. Lebano that the Blue Box Multi-Material Recycling Program contract be referred to administration for a further report based on discussions held with the CUPE Local 234.

MOTION DEFEATED

It was then moved by Aldermen T. Green and A. Leblanc that the low bidder be asked if he is prepared to hold his bid until the first Council Meeting in February, if not, that this project be re-tendered.

CARRIED

4. TENDER #84-90

It was moved by Aldermen T. Green and S. Backs that this tender be deferred pending the action taken on item #3.

CARRIED

5. CAPITAL BUDGET

It was moved by Aldermen A. Lebano and R. Lalonde that the capital budget deliberations be deferred to a Special Meeting on January 7th, 1991 at 7:00 p.m.

CARRIED

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at $9:00~\mathrm{p.m.}$

AT FDV

MAYÓR